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From the late 1800s and until the protection of polar bears 
came into force in 1973, there were regular private hunting 
expeditions to the Arctic by boat, including several from Tromsø. In 
this article, I investigate how masculinity is manifested in 
specific empirical evidence: a trophy hunting expedition with the 
Sutton family that left from Tromsø in the summer of 1932. Using 
masculinity as a lens through which to see the historical trophy 
hunt shows, however, that this activity deals with more than 
obtaining trophies and potency. The Sutton family expedition 
undertook to hunt, kill and stuff wild animals to the benefit of 
science and the general information of the public. Sutton himself 
goes in and out of the role of conqueror; he puts his trust in the 
Norwegian crew and highlights his recommendations for safety on such 
trips. By looking at a specific example such as Sutton’s expedition, 
it is obvious that this also deals with various forms of masculinity 
– or manliness: about the conquering and mastering of nature, but 
also about an interest in and care of nature. Masculinity is seen in 
terms of civic ideals with an emphasis on rationality and discipline 
– a hunt in which women may also be granted a place – as well as the 
role of fatherhood with a responsibility for the training of new 
generations and educating the public by contributing to the 
development of scientific collections and the municipal zoo.

Aars, J. r. and D. r. Vongraven (2015). Isbjørn. Kongen av Arktis. 
Tromsø, Tromsø Museum.

Aguirre de Cárcer, D., et al. (2015). "Biodiversity and distribution 
of polar freshwater DNA viruses."  1(5).

Viruses constitute the most abundant biological entities 
and a large reservoir of genetic diversity on Earth. Despite the 
recent surge in their study, our knowledge on their actual 
biodiversity and distribution remains sparse. We report the first 
metagenomic analysis of Arctic freshwater viral DNA communities and 
a comparative analysis with other freshwater environments. Arctic 
viromes are dominated by unknown and single-stranded DNA viruses 
with no close relatives in the database. These unique viral DNA 
communities mostly relate to each other and present some minor 
genetic overlap with other environments studied, including an Arctic 
Ocean virome. Despite common environmental conditions in polar 
ecosystems, the Arctic and Antarctic DNA viromes differ at the fine-
grain genetic level while sharing a similar taxonomic composition. 
The study uncovers some viral lineages with a bipolar distribution, 
suggesting a global dispersal capacity for viruses, and seemingly 
indicates that viruses do not follow the latitudinal diversity 
gradient known for macroorganisms. Our study sheds light into the 
global biogeography and connectivity of viral communities.
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I dag udgør tabet af is fra gletsjere og iskapper i Arktis 
35 % af den globale havniveaustigning, og denne afsmeltning af is 
forventes frem over at øge hastigheden af globale 
havniveaustigninger. Dette kan føre til oversvømmelser, erosion i 
klinter, ødelæggelse af bygninger og infrastruktur, ændringer i 
økosystemer og forurening af drikkevandskilder i kystnære samfund og 
lavtliggende øer over hele verden.

Tabet af is fra gletsjere og iskapper og den tilsvarende stigning i 
havniveau er vokset igennem de seneste årtier, og vi må forvente, at 
dette tab af is fortsætter med at stige efter midten af dette 
århundrede. SWIPA 2017 vurderer, at gletsjere og iskapper i Arktis 
som et minimum vil bidrage med 19-25 cm stigning i det globale 
havniveau i år 2100. De 19 cm er vurderingen ved et klimascenarie 
(RCP4.5), der forudsætter forholdsvis omfattende reduktion i 
udledningen af CO2 og resulterer i en stabiliseret global 
gennemsnitlig sluttemperatur på 2,4 +/- 0,7 grader C ved 
afslutningen af det 21. århundrede. Og de 25 cm er ved et 
klimascenarie med uændret udledning af CO2 i forhold til i dag 
(RCP8.5), der resulterer i en ikke stabiliseret global 
temperaturstigning på 4,3 +/- 1,1 grader C ved afslutningen af dette 
århundrede.

Når alle kilder til vandstandsstigninger tages i betragtning, fx 
varmeudvidelse af havvandet og smeltning af is uden for Arktis, vil 
den globale vandstandsstigning i 2100 være mindst 52 cm ved RCP4.5 



klimascenariet, og 74 centimeter ved business as usual-scenariet 
RCP8.5, Disse minimumsvurderinger er næsten dobbelt så store som de 
tilsvarende minimumsvurderinger foretaget af Intergovernmental Panel 
of Climate Change IPCC i 2013.

AMAP (2017). AMAP Assessment 2016: Chemicals of Emerging Arctic 
Concern. Oslo, Arctic Monitoring and Assessment Programme (AMAP): 
xvi+353.

AMAP (2017). Snow, Water, Ice and Permafrost in the Arctic (SWIPA) 
2017. Oslo, Arctic Monitoring and Assessment Programme (AMAP): 
xiv+269.

Amundsen, B. (1984). "Der Schröder-Stranz expedition - historien om 
en ulykkelig ekspedisjon til Svalbard i 1912." Svalbardboka 1983-84: 
8-29.

Amundsen, B. (2014). Uten Nåde. Isbjørn og mennesker på Svalbard. 
Bergen, Vigmostad & Bjørke AS.

Andreassen, E., et al. (2010). Persistent memories. Trondheim, Tapir 
Academic Press.

Anonymus (1882). Die österreichische Beobachtungs-Station auf Jan 
Mayen, 1882-1883. Wien, Gerold & Co.

Arild, F. R. (1999). Tømmermann på Svalbard. Om hangaren til 
luftskipet "Norge" og andre fortellinger. Bodø, Norsk 
Luftfartsmseum.

Arlov, T. B. (1996). Svalbards historie. Oslo, Aschehoug.

Arlov, T. B. R. (1991). Store Norske 75 år. Longyearbyen, Store 
Norske Spitsbergen Kulkompani A/S.

Atkinson, S. N., et al. (1996). "A Case of Offspring Adoption in 
Free-Ranging Polar Bears (Ursus maritimus)." Arctic 49(1): 94-96.

Bangjord, G. (2014). Forekomst og sårbarhet for fugl på øyene i 
Liefdefjorden, Svalbard. Rapportserie. S. p. Svalbard. 1/2014: 38.

Rapporten er en del av kunnskapsgrunnlaget som ble 
innhentet i forbindelse med utarbeidelse av forvaltningsplanen for 
nasjonalparkene på Vest-Spitsbergen. Undersøkelsesområdet ligger 
innenfor Nordvest- Spitsbergen nasjonalpark. Rapporten inneholder 
resultatet av en totaltelling av fugl på øyer i Liefdefjorden i juli 
2014. Dataene er sammenholdt med data fra tellinger fra samme område 
fra 1982, 1993, 1995 og 2007. Det er avslutningsvis gjort en 
vurdering av dyrelivets sårbarhet for forstyrrelser på disse øyene i 
hekkeperioden.
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Two global glaciations occurred during the Neoproterozoic. 
Snowball Earth theory posits that these were terminated after 
millions of years of frigidity when initial warming from rising 
atmospheric CO2 concentrations was amplified by the reduction of ice 
cover and hence a reduction in planetary albedo1, 2. This scenario 
implies that most of the geological record of ice cover was 
deposited in a brief period of melt-back3. However, deposits in low 
palaeo-latitudes show evidence of glacial–interglacial cycles4, 5, 
6. Here we analyse the sedimentology and oxygen and sulphur isotopic 
signatures of Marinoan Snowball glaciation deposits from Svalbard, 
in the Norwegian High Arctic. The deposits preserve a record of 
oscillations in glacier extent and hydrologic conditions under 
uniformly high atmospheric CO2 concentrations. We use simulations 
from a coupled three-dimensional ice sheet and atmospheric general 
circulation model to show that such oscillations can be explained by 
orbital forcing in the late stages of a Snowball glaciation. The 
simulations suggest that while atmospheric CO2 concentrations were 
rising, but not yet at the threshold required for complete melt-
back, the ice sheets would have been sensitive to orbital forcing. 
We conclude that a similar dynamic can potentially explain the 
complex successions observed at other localities.
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Expeditionstagebüchern eines Matrosen (Bootsmann Pietro Lusina) und 
des Maschinisten Josef Pospischil. Triest.

Bergmann, M. and M. Klages (2012). "Increase of litter at the Arctic 
deep-sea observatory HAUSGARTEN." Marine Pollution Bulletin 64(12): 
2734-2741.

Although recent research has shown that marine litter has 
made it even to the remotest parts of our planet, little information 
is available about temporal trends on the deep ocean floor. To 
quantify litter on the deep seafloor over time, we analysed images 
from the HAUSGARTEN observatory (79°N) taken in 2002, 2004, 2007, 
2008 and 2011 (2500m depth). Our results indicate that litter 
increased from 3635 to 7710itemskm−2 between 2002 and 2011 and 
reached densities similar to those reported from a canyon near the 



Portuguese capital Lisboa. Plastic constituted the majority of 
litter (59%) followed by a black fabric (11%) and cardboard/paper 
(7%). Sixty-seven percent of the litter was entangled or colonised 
by invertebrates such as sponges (41%) or sea anemones (15%). The 
changes in litter could be an indirect consequence of the receding 
sea ice, which opens the Arctic Ocean to the impacts of man’s 
activities.

Bergmann, M., et al. (2017). "Citizen scientists reveal: Marine 
litter pollutes Arctic beaches and affects wild life." Marine 
Pollution Bulletin.

Recent data indicate accumulation areas of marine litter in 
Arctic waters and significant increases over time. Beaches on remote 
Arctic islands may be sinks for marine litter and reflect pollution 
levels of the surrounding waters particularly well. We provide the 
first quantitative data from surveys carried out by citizen 
scientists on six beaches of Svalbard. Litter quantities recorded by 
cruise tourists varied from 9–524gm−2 and were similar to those from 
densely populated areas. Plastics accounted for >80% of the overall 
litter, most of which originated from fisheries. Photographs 
provided by citizens show deleterious effects of beach litter on 
Arctic wildlife, which is already under strong pressure from global 
climate change. Our study highlights the potential of citizen 
scientists to provide scientifically valuable data on the pollution 
of sensitive remote ecosystems. The results stress once more that 
current legislative frameworks are insufficient to tackle the 
pollution of Arctic ecosystems.
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The Middle to early Late Devonian transition from 
diminutive plants to the first forests is a key episode in 
terrestrialization. The two major plant groups currently recognized 
in such “transitional forests” are pseudosporochnaleans (small to 
medium trees showing some morphological similarity to living tree 
ferns and palms) and archaeopteridaleans (trees with woody trunks 
and leafy branches probably related to living conifers). Here we 
report a new type of “transitional” in-situ Devonian forest based on 
lycopsid fossils from the Plantekløfta Formation, Munindalen, 
Svalbard. Previously regarded as very latest Devonian (latest 
Famennian, 360 Ma), their age, based on palynology, is early 
Frasnian (ca. 380 Ma). In-situ trees are represented by internal 
casts of arborescent lycopsids with cormose bases and small ribbon-
like roots occurring in dense stands spaced ∼15–20 cm apart, here 
identified as Protolepidodendropsis pulchra Høeg. This plant also 
occurs as compression fossils throughout most of the late Givetian–
early Frasnian Mimerdalen Subgroup. The lycopsids grew in wet soils 
in a localized, rapidly subsiding, short-lived basin. Importantly, 
this new type of Middle to early Late Devonian forest is 
paleoequatorial and hence tropical. This high-tree-density tropical 
vegetation may have promoted rapid weathering of soils, and hence 
enhanced carbon dioxide drawdown, when compared with other 
contemporary and more high-latitude forests.
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Litter has been found in all marine environments and is 
accumulating in seabirds and mammals in the Nordic Seas. These 
ecosystems are under pressure from climatic change and fisheries 
while the human population is small. The marine landscapes in the 
area range from shallow fishing banks to deep-sea canyons. We 
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Polar bears (Ursus maritimus) are among those species most 
susceptible to the rapidly changing arctic climate, and their 
survival is of global concern. Despite this, little is known about 



polar bear species history. Future conservation strategies would 
significantly benefit from an understanding of basic evolutionary 
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divergence from brown bears (U. arctos) or their response to 
previous environmental change. We used a spatially explicit 
phylogeographic model to estimate the dynamics of 242 brown bear and 
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from ice-age refugia. In addition, hybridization between polar bears 
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Pleistocene. The reconstructed matrilineal history of brown and 
polar bears has two striking features. First, it is punctuated by 
dramatic and discrete climate-driven dispersal events. Second, 
opportunistic mating between these two species as their ranges 
overlapped has left a strong genetic imprint. In particular, a 
likely genetic exchange with extinct Irish brown bears forms the 
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On 11 July 1897, a Swedish expedition under Salomon August 
Andrée attempted to reach the North Pole from Spitsbergen by 
balloon. The flight was terminated after only three days, as the 
weight of the balloon increased above a critical limit, due to an 
ice load caused by freezing fog and drizzle. Here the meteorological 
context of this expedition is discussed, in particular concerning 
the planning of the flight and in-flight weather conditions. Based 
on recently released pressure fields for the Arctic region for July 
1897, obtained from the twentieth century reanalysis project (20CR), 
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The alpine topography observed in many mountainous regions 
is thought to have formed during repeated glaciations of the 
Quaternary period1, 2. Before this time, landscapes had much less 
relief1, 2, 3. However, the spatial patterns and rates of Quaternary 
exhumation at high latitudes—where cold-based glaciers may protect 
rather than erode landscapes—are not fully quantified. Here we 
determine the exposure and burial histories of rock samples from 



eight summits of steep alpine peaks in northwestern Svalbard (79.5° 
N) using analyses of 10Be and 26Al concentrations4, 5. We find that 
the summits have been preserved for at least the past one million 
years. The antiquity of Svalbard’s alpine landscape is supported by 
the preservation of sediments older than one million years along a 
fjord valley6, which suggests that both mountain summits and low-
elevation landscapes experienced very low erosion rates over the 
past million years. Our findings support the establishment of 
northwestern Svalbard’s alpine topography during the early 
Quaternary. We suggest that, as the Quaternary ice age progressed, 
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streams, and high-relief alpine landscapes were preserved by 
minimally erosive glacier armour.
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In this report, I review recent molecular studies dealing 
with the origin and evolution of polar bears (Ursus maritimus), with 
special emphasis on their relationships with brown bears 
(U. arctos). On the basis of mitochondrial and nuclear data, 
different hypotheses have been proposed, including rapid 
morphological differentiation of U. maritimus, genetic introgression 
from U. arctos into U. maritimus, or inversely from U. maritimus 
into U. arctos, involving either male- or female-mediated gene flow. 
In the light of available molecular and eco-ethological data, I 
suggest, firstly, that all divergences among major clades of large 
bears can be linked to glacial periods, secondly, that polar bears 
diverged from brown bears before 530thousand years ago (ka), during 
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nerve to the brain. New evidence presented here indicates that the 
patent dentinal tubules communicate with open channels through a 
porous cementum from the ocean environment. The ability of pulpal 
tissue to react to external stimuli is supported by 
immunohistochemical detection of neuronal markers in the pulp and 
gene expression of pulpal sensory nerve tissue. Final confirmation 
of sensory ability is demonstrated by significant changes in heart 
rate when alternating solutions of high-salt and fresh water are 
exposed to the external tusk surface. Additional supporting 
information for function includes new observations of dentinal 
tubule networks evident in unerupted tusks, female erupted tusks, 
and vestigial teeth. New findings of sexual foraging divergence 
documented by stable isotope and fatty acid results add to the 
discussion of the functional significance of the narwhal tusk. The 
combined evidence suggests multiple tusk functions may have driven 
the tooth organ system's evolutionary development and persistence. 
Anat Rec, 297:599–617, 2014. © 2014 Wiley Periodicals, Inc.
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Microplastics (particles &lt;5 mm) pose a threat to the 
marine ecosystem that is disproportionate to their tiny size. They 
have been found in high numbers in sea water and sediments, and are 
interacting with organisms and the environment in a variety of ways. 
Recently their presence has been confirmed in Polar water, sediment, 
and sea ice. We review the recent literature on microplastic 
distribution and transport in marine environments, primarily in the 
Northern Hemisphere, summarize current understanding, identify gaps 
in understanding, and suggest future research priorities.
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be observed in different sea ice horizons. Thus even in remote 
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The development of tourism is a significant aspect of the 
processes of modernity in the High Arctic. This article discusses 



the British art historian and mountaineer Sir William Martin 
Conway’s two travelogues, The First Crossing of Spitsbergen (1897) 
and With Ski and Sledge over Arctic Glaciers (1898), in terms of a 
pioneering tourist approach to the archipelago of Svalbard. Unlike 
earlier yachting tourists, Conway described a journey into the 
uncharted interior of the main island, Spitsbergen. His books are 
therefore narrated as exploration accounts and following many of the 
demands of that genre, such as an emphasis on mapping, natural 
science and being the first. However, they may also be read as 
guidebooks for other discerning and undaunted British gentleman 
travellers. Inspired by the art critic John Ruskin’s “science of 
aspects”, which combined accurate scientific observations and 
practical knowledge with an imaginative and aesthetic response to 
the landscape, Conway attempts to give his readers a positive sense 
of the qualities of the Arctic. At the same time, he promotes 
Svalbard as an Arctic “Playground of Europe”, where adventurous 
Alpinists in addition to climbing unknown mountains and glaciers 
could find fraternal domesticity far away from home around the 
hearth of the campfire. In this way Conway locates natural beauty, 
life and recreational opportunities where travellers before him had 
only described desolation and death.
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The black-legged kittiwake (Rissa tridactyla) is a pelagic 
seabird whose population has recently declined in most parts of the 
North Atlantic, and which is red-listed in most bordering countries. 
In order to investigate a possible cause for this decline, we 
analysed the population dynamics of five kittiwake colonies along 
the Norwegian coast, ranging from 62° to 71° N, over the last 20–35 
years. By quantifying the importance of sea surface temperatures 
(SST) in relevant areas of the North Atlantic, we tested the 
importance of climatic conditions throughout the populations’ annual 
cycles. We found no synchrony among colonies; however, SSTs affected 
population dynamics, explaining between 6% and 37% (average 18%) of 
the variation in annual population growth rate. While dynamics of 
the southerly colonies were mainly affected by winter conditions in 
the Grand Banks area, dynamics of the northernmost colonies were 
dominated by autumn conditions off Svalbard. Negative slopes 
indicated stronger population decline under warmer ocean conditions. 
Population dynamics were affected both via adult survival and 
offspring recruitment, as evidenced by the presence of unlagged 
effects as well as effects lagged by the age at recruitment. 
Finally, we performed population viability analyses taking into 
account the projected warming trends for the future. The median time 
to extinction of the Norwegian colonies was 52–181 years without 



considering covariates; 45–94 years when considering the effects of 
SST but ignoring future warming; and 10–48 years when ocean warming, 
based on a "business as usual" scenario, was taken into account.
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Plastic debris is ingested by hundreds of species of 
organisms, from zooplankton to baleen whales, but how such a 
diversity of consumers can mistake plastic for their natural prey is 
largely unknown. The sensory mechanisms underlying plastic detection 
and consumption have rarely been examined within the context of 
sensory signals driving marine food web dynamics. We demonstrate 
experimentally that marine-seasoned microplastics produce a dimethyl 
sulfide (DMS) signature that is also a keystone odorant for natural 
trophic interactions. We further demonstrate a positive relationship 
between DMS responsiveness and plastic ingestion frequency using 
procellariiform seabirds as a model taxonomic group. Together, these 
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The Greenland Ice Sheet (GIS) contains the equivalent of 
7.4 metres of global sea-level rise1. Its stability in our warming 
climate is therefore a pressing concern. However, the sparse proxy 
evidence of the palaeo-stability of the GIS means that its history 
is controversial (compare refs 2 and 3 to ref. 4). Here we show that 
Greenland was deglaciated for extended periods during the 
Pleistocene epoch (from 2.6 million years ago to 11,700 years ago), 
based on new measurements of cosmic-ray-produced beryllium and 
aluminium isotopes (10Be and 26Al) in a bedrock core from beneath an 
ice core near the GIS summit. Models indicate that when this bedrock 
site is ice-free, any remaining ice is concentrated in the eastern 
Greenland highlands and the GIS is reduced to less than ten per cent 
of its current volume. Our results narrow the spectrum of possible 
GIS histories: the longest period of stability of the present ice 
sheet that is consistent with the measurements is 1.1 million years, 
assuming that this was preceded by more than 280,000 years of ice-
free conditions. Other scenarios, in which Greenland was ice-free 
during any or all Pleistocene interglacials, may be more realistic. 
Our observations are incompatible with most existing model 
simulations that present a continuously existing Pleistocene GIS. 
Future simulations of the GIS should take into account that 
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climate forcing.
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Late Mesozoic mafic igneous rocks are widespread across the 
Arctic region, and are collectively referred to as the High Arctic 
Large Igneous Province (HALIP). In Svalbard the HALIP is represented 
by the Diabasodden Suite, an extensive system of predominantly basic 
intrusive doleritic rocks. Associated lava flows are exposed on the 
far east of the archipelago. Two main igneous centres have been 
proposed: (1) Central Spitsbergen and (2) the eastern Svalbard 
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and Barentsøya. Offshore seismic and magnetic data suggest a link 
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range in thickness from <10m up to 100m. A compilation of published 
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that the Diabasodden Suite formed as part of an intra-plate basaltic 
complex originating from a source near the Alpha Ridge. Apart from 
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activity both before and after the intrusion of the Diabasodden 
Suite dolerites. These are distinguished on the basis of their 
geochemical signature and timing. Timing of the Diabasodden Suite 
magmatism is currently poorly constrained. More than 130 radiometric 
(Ar–Ar and K–Ar) ages have been published, with a wide range of ages 
(ca. 75–145Ma). Modern radiometric dating (U–Pb) on three samples 
suggests a shorter-lived intrusion pulse at ca. 124.5Ma (i.e. early 
Aptian). While much work has been conducted on the Diabasodden Suite 
in the past, a detailed synthesis of this widespread unit is 
presently missing. In this contribution we discuss the current 
knowledge on the Diabasodden Suite, synthesizing and reviewing the 
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Sentralbyrå, D. S. (1939). Norges Bergverksdrift 1938. Oppgaver over 
Bergverksdriften på Svalbard for året 1937. Oslo, H. Aschehoug & Co.

Sentralbyrå, D. s. (1941). Norges Bergverksdrift 1941 Oppgaver over 
Bergverksdriften på Svalbard for årene 1938 og 1939. Oslo, H. 
Aschehoug & Co.

sentralbyrå, S. (1941). Norges Berverksdrift 1940. Foreløpig oppgave 
over bergverksdriften på Svalbard for året 1940. Oslo, H. Aschehoug 
& Co.

Service, N. H. (2012). Sailing Directions. Svalbard and Jan Mayen. 
Stavanger, The Norwegian Hydrographic Service and Norwegian Polar 
Institute.

Service, N. H. (2015). The Norwegian Pilot. Sailing directions 
Svalbard and Jan Mayen. Stavanger, Norwegian Hydrographic Service 
and Norwegian Polar Institute.

Setså, R. (2017). "Forventer utblåsning." 2017, from http://
www.geoforskning.no/nyheter/grunnforskning/1594-forventer-



utblasning.
Hundrevis av kratre på havbunnen i Barentshavet forteller 

om store utblåsninger i fortiden. Forskerne tror de gjenværende 
gassfylte haugene kan lide samme skjebne innen rimelig tid.

Setså, R. (2017). "Sprekkeferdige domer i Barentshavet." 2017, from 
http://www.geoforskning.no/nyheter/grunnforskning/1581-
sprekkeferdige-domer-i-barentshavet.

Forskere i Tromsø har nylig oppdaget unike hauger på 
havbunnen i Barentshavet stinne av gass.

Siedlecki, S. (1938). "Crossing West Spitsbergen from south to 
north." Norsk Geografisk Tidsskrift VII(2): 79-91.

Siggerud, T. (1963). "On the marble-beds at Blomstrandhalvøya in 
Kongsfjorden." Norsk Polarinstitutt Årbok 1962: 6.

Skotte, A. R. (2005). Norwegian Petroleum Group ASA, Norwegian 
Petroleum Group ASA.

Søreide, O. and T. Børsting (2014). Hopen 2014. Ishavsøy og 
meteorologisk stasjon. Hopen, Velferden v/Hopen Meteorologiske 
Stasjon.

Starkov, V. F. (2009). Review of the arctic pioneering. Vol. I. 
Spitsbergen. Moskau, Scientific World.

Steinhagen, H. (2007). "Verlauf und Ergebnisse der 
Spitzbergenexpedition von K. Wegener und M. Robitzsch, 1912 – 1913." 
8.

Steinhagen, H. (2008). Max Robitzsch. Polarforscher und Meteorologe. 
Lindenberg.

Stempniewicz, L., et al. (2014). "Unusual hunting and feeding 
behaviour of polar bears on Spitsbergen." Polar Record 50(02): 
216-219.
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Transformation of the glaciated isthmus between Sørkapp 
Land and the rest of Spitsbergen since 1900 is described. The 
landscape–seascape dynamics depends on the glacial recession 
determined by climate warming after the Little Ice Age (i.e., since 



the beginning of the twentieth century, and especially since the 
1980s). The isthmus has been narrowed from 28 km in 1899–1900 to 
6.2 km in 2013, and lowered by 60–200 m from 1936 to 2005. Two 
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